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November, 16, 2023 
 
Re: Rezoning Request Memo 
 
The Bethlehem Parking Authority is proposing the demolition and redevelopment of the Walnut 
Street Parking Garage at 33 West Walnut Street.  The garage is currently built on (4) four 
separate parcels.  As a part of the overall redevelopment, the four parcels are proposed to be 
consolidated into one overall development site.  Unfortunately, although the Garage is a 
commercial facility and the site will continue to be reused for commercial and parking garage 
uses, at least one of the separate parcels is zoned residential.  The parking garage currently 
encompasses 3 parcels that are zoned CB – Central Business District and additional area zoned 
RT- High Density Residential District.   
 
The Bethlehem Parking Authority is requesting that the area of the parking garage site that is 
currently zoned RT should be rezoned to CB to match the existing site use and that is existing 
and proposed.  This submission proposes the necessary zoning map change to allow the zoning 
districts to be consistent with the current use.   
 
A component of the future land development will be the necessary minor subdivision/lot 
consolidation of these individual parcels.  However, it becomes challenging to consolidate the 
parcels when they are zoned differently.  This zoning map change will allow the consolidation of 
these parcels and bring consistency between the zoning map and the actual use of the land 
area.   
 
Please process this requested zoning map amendment for review by the city’s Planning 
Commission and City Council.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Steven Fernstrom 
Executive Director 
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